ABILENE CACTUS LIONS MARCH 2013 BOARD MEETING

The March 4, 2013 Board meeting began at 6:06 p.m., with the following members present: Dean Baird, Tena Andrews, Beth Davis, Hal Griffin, Bob Nelson, David Scott, Boyd King, Bob Jones and Sandy Champion.

NEW BUSINESS

<u>Financial Report</u> – Lion Sandy presented the financial report and Lion Hal discussed the spaghetti supper account.

Budget Matters: Lion Beth mentioned that because the Horse Show was not taking place this year, we have \$100 in our budget that could be used to help another group. She made a motion to make a \$100 donation to Interested Citizens of Abilene North (I-CAN) toward establishing Starks Funeral Home as a museum. The motion was seconded by Lion Bob Nelson, and passed.

Spaghetti Supper: - Lion Hal gave us a report on the successful dinner.

<u>Flags</u>: Lion Boyd updated the Board on the latest Flag Day,

<u>March Meetings</u>: Lion Dean said we will induct our new members, explain why certain things happen at our meetings, review our Club policy and talk about Lionism in general for the benefit of the entire membership.

April 2013 Board Meeting. Monday, April 1, 6:00 p.m., at Lion Dean's office.

The meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Sandy Champion, Secretary, Abilene Cactus Lions